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Presenting the Ota City  
Youth Exchange Center “Yuits”

Ota City Community Cycle

Reception

When

Cost

Capacity

How to  
apply

Where to 
apply

Cost
Capacity

Where

Inquiries
How to  
apply

9:00 am to 8:00 pm daily  
Closed between December 29 and January 3

Available 24 hours a day

165 yen per 30 minutes

Each person who registers for membership can 
use one bicycle.

Register for membership from the website.

URL   https://docomo-cycle.jp/ota/en/

The usage fee varies depending the members of the 
group wishing to use the facility. Please visit the website 
for details.

Groups of five or more (Individuals may stay in the Western-
style rooms.)

About 830 locations in Tokyo (about 80 locations 
in Ota City)

The Ota City Youth Exchange Center “Yuits” is a facility available for a broad range of 
group activities, including sports, music, and exchange and training programs of 
all types. It also has accommodation rooms for overnight stays by groups as well as 
Western-style rooms available to individuals. A rest space inside the facility serves lunch 
from 11:00 am to 3:00 pm (last orders accepted at 2:30 pm). 
To learn more, please visit the Ota City Youth Exchange Center “Yuits”’s website.

*	The events and services described here may be canceled or rescheduled due to the effects of the 
coronavirus (COVID-19).  
Please visit the website or call the number provided in each article for details. 

Ota City Community Cycle is a bike share service that lets you rent a bike wherever you like and return it wherever you like. Bikes can be rented and returned 
at any share cycle port within ten cities of Tokyo. There are about 80 ports within Ota City. Use them to make your commuting, shopping, and sightseeing 
more convenient. 
(Membership registration is required.)

Youth Exchange Center “Yuits” (4-2-15 Heiwajima)
☎ 03-6424-5101   FAX 03-6424-5120  
E-mail   info@yuits.jp      URL   https://yuits.jp

Bring an application form (available at the facility or 
on the website) to the facility. You may also send your 
application form to the facility by post.



A current situation notification must be submitted in order to receive the child allowance or 
special allowance for children 15 and under without interruption after June. Forms will be sent 
by post to those required to submit this notification in early June. Please submit this form by 
post by the end of-June. Please note that the form will not be accepted at Ota City branch offices.

The office offers consultation (in person or by telephone) concerning your child’s education, personality or behavioral concerns, and developmental 
disorders. 

It will also provide advice (in person or by telephone) concerning worries in your child’s daily life, such as bullying or relationships with friends, as well 
as anxieties regarding his or her study or academic course. 

The office will make home visits as your child’s situation requires, provide information on welfare services and the like, and coordinate with concerned 
organizations.

Children living in Ota City who are still enrolled in 
compulsory education and their parents/guardians 

Children who wish to attend the adaptation guidance 
class “Tsubasa”

Monday to Friday: 9:00 am to 7:00 pm
Saturday and Sunday: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
* Excluding the year-end/New Year holidays and public holidays

Education Center
Educational Consultation Office
☎ 03-5748-1201   Fax 03-5748-1390

Please call the office in advance and reserve a day to visit.

Requests for telephone consultations are accepted at any time. 

*	 If you cannot speak Japanese, please ask someone who can to help you with the call. 
If you will need an interpreter, please notify the office in advance.

*Counting of the first child begins with a child being raised who is no older than 18 years old (up to the first March 31st after his/her 18th birthday).

For Junior high school student and younger (flat rate): 5,000 yen/month Please submit the necessary form by post.
Use the enclosed return envelope to submit your form (please affix a stamp).

The payment for the period between February and 
May 2020 will be deposited on June 9.
*The deposit may be delayed two or three days in the 
case of some financial institutions.

Information concerning Submission of Current Situation 
Notifications and Payment Months for the Child Allowance Program

Ota City’s Educational Consultation Office

Submission of current situation notification

Eligibility

Consultation hours

How to request consultation

Child allowance (for person whose income is below the income limit)

Special Allowance  
(for person whose income meets or exceeds the income limit)

How to apply

Scheduled deposit transfer date for June

Age category Payment amount (monthly)

0 to under age 3 (flat rate) 15,000 yen/month

From age 3 until completion of elementary school education (1st and 2nd child) 10,000 yen/month

From age 3 until completion of elementary school education (3rd and later children) 15,000 yen/month

Junior high school student (up to first March 31st after 15th birthday) (flat rate) 10,000 yen/month

Where to 
apply

Inquiries

Inquiries

Medical Care for Children Section, Childcare Support Division
☎ 03-5744-1275   Fax 03-5744-1525
E-mail   t-kod-ko@city.ota.tokyo.jp
URL   https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp/seikatsu/kodomo/teate/jidouteate/jidou.html



Human rights-related problems related to being a foreigner can happen. They can include being refused employment, bullying of a child at school, and not 
being allowed to live in an apartment.
If you are experiencing such a problem, please call the Ministry of Justice’s Foreign-Language Human Rights Hotline. 
Calls can be made in English, Chinese, Korean, Tagalog, Portuguese, and Vietnamese.

The first payment of the special resident tax and metropolitan resident tax 
(resident tax) is due on June 30.
Please be sure to make your payment by the due date.
The second payment will be due on August 31.
Please mark your calendar!
Please visit the Ota City website if you have questions about tax payments.

This service sends E-mail notifications concerning weather, earthquakes, and tsunami to registered persons.
Japan’s rainy season will soon begin. Take a moment to register for this service to help prepare yourself for an emergency.

Monday to Friday: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm (except the year-end/
New Year holidays)

Free

Tokyo Legal Affairs Bureau  Kudan No. 2 Government Bldg.  
1-1-15 Kudan Minami, Chiyoda-ku Foreign-Language Human Rights Hotline (Navi Dial)

☎ 0570-090911
Website   http://www.moj.go.jp/JINKEN/jinken21.html

Tax Payment Division
☎ 03-5744-1205   Fax 03-5744-1517
Website   https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp/seikatsu/zeikin/

Disaster Preparation and Crisis Management Division
☎ 03-5744-1634   FAX 03-5744-1519
E-mail   bousai@city.ota.tokyo.jp
URL   https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp/seikatsu/chiiki/
bousai/bouhan/anzenmail.html

Foreign-Language Human Rights Hotline

Regarding resident tax payments

Ota City’s Safety & Security E-mail Notification Service

When

Cost

Where

Chinese

Korean

Tagalog

English

Japanese

Inquiries

Inquiries

Inquiries

Notices when the following warnings or special 
warnings are announced in Ota City

Notices when an earthquake with a seismic intensity of 
3 or higher occurs in Ota City

Notices when tsunami warnings or major tsunami 
warnings are announced in the Tokyo Bay area

* “Warning”: A message stating “Danger! Stay alert!” sent to everyone. 

Warnings: Heavy rain, flood, windstorm, snowstorm, heavy snow, waves,  
high tide (storm surge)

Special warnings: Heavy rain, windstorm, snowstorm, heavy snow, waves, 
high tide (storm surge)

https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp/seikatsu/chiiki/bousai/
suigai/chinesemail.html

https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp /seikatsu/chiiki/bousai/
suigai/hangulmail.html

https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp /seikatsu/chiiki/bousai/
suigai/tagalogmail.html

https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp /seikatsu/chiiki/bousai/
suigai/englishmail.html

https://www.city.ota.tokyo.jp /seikatsu/chiiki/bousai/
suigai/multilingualmail.html

Send a blank e-mail to the following address. (There is no need to 
write anything in the mail.)

kumin-en@anzen.city.ota.tokyo.jp ................... English
kumin-ch@anzen.city.ota.tokyo.jp ................... Chinese
kumin-ko@anzen.city.ota.tokyo.jp ................... Korean
kumin-ta@anzen.city.ota.tokyo.jp .................... Tagalog

Click on the link provided in the reply e-mail and follow the 
instructions on the screen to complete registration.

* If you do not receive a reply after sending a blank e-mail: 

•	 Adjust the settings of your e-mail software to allow messages from 
the domain anzen.city.ota.tokyo.jp.

•	 Adjust the settings of your e-mail software to allow e-mail 
containing URL links.

What kinds of information will I get?

Visit the Ota City website for more information.

How do I register?

1 Weather 
information

2 Earthquake 
information

3 Tsunami 
information



English Picture Book Storytelling

Recommended Books for Foreigners

This program presents picture book storytelling in English by members of the storytelling volunteer group “Lupines” as well as hand 
play, songs, and other activities. It provides an enriching and nurturing environment by helping children become accustomed to English 
through picture books. 

Omori-Minami Library’s collection includes “Nihongo Tadoku 
Books,” a series of books for Japanese study prepared under 
the supervisory editorship of NPO Tadoku Supporters. They are 
written in simple Japanese at different difficulty levels and come 
with recorded text readings. They are recommended for anyone 
learning Japanese.  
Omori-Minami Library also has a particularly large collection of 
books in Chinese and Korean, and new books were added in April.

The collections of Ota City’s libraries contain foreign-language 
books as well as Japanese books. They encompass a diverse range 
of books, from novels and textbooks for ordinary users to picture 
books for children. Please feel free to make use of them.

Voice translation devices called POCKETALK are available at 
Omori-Minami Library. They help even visitors who have difficulty 
understanding or speaking Japanese use the library.

Inquiries

From 11:00 am on the fourth 
Saturday of even-numbered months

50

Ikegami Library, Ota City
Application is  
not required.

Ikegami Library (3-27-6 Ikegami)
☎ 03-3752-3341   FAX 03-3752-9749Free

Omori-Minami Library (1-17-7 Omori-Minami)
☎ 03-3744-8411
FAX 03-3744-8421
URL   https://www.lib.city.ota.tokyo.jp/

Published by the Ota city Internationalization and Multiculturalism Promotion Division

5-13-14 Kamata, Ota-ku 144-8621      ☎ 03-5744-1227   FAX 03-5744-1323
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We look forward to seeing you.




